College of Education and Human Development
CURRICULUM COMMITTEE MINUTES
November 6, 2000

1:00 p.m.

The College of Education and Human Development Curriculum Committee met on Monday,
November 6, 2000 in room 231 of the Cate Teacher Education Center. The following members
were present:

Dr. Hunter Alessi, Chair Dr. Nan Adams
Dr. Gayle Melville Dr. Edith Slaton

Dr. Shirley Jacob Dr. Rebecca Day

Dr. John Trowbridge Dr. Bill Neal

Dr. Brian Canfield Dr. Martha Head

Dr. Ann Nauman Ms. Rita Anne Blessey

I. CALL TO ORDER
Dr. Alessi called the meeting to order at 1:00 p.m.

Dr. Alessi announced that the one proposal from the Department of Human Development had
not been delivered on time to meet the by-law requirements for consideration at this meeting.

Dr. Nauman moved that the by-laws be waived and the Human Development proposals be
considered so that if approved, they could be considered by the Council for Teacher Education
next week.

The motion was moved, seconded, and approved. VOTE PASSED.
Il APPROVAL OF MINUTES

The minutes from October 9, 2000 were approved as written.

Il DEPARTMENT OF HUMAN DEVELOPMENT

1. Dr. Debbie Johnson presented the following proposals for course changes in the area of
Family and Consumer Science:

» FCS 221 - change in prerequisites and course description
* FCS 301 - change in prerequisites and course description
* FCS 331 - change in prerequisites and course description
* FCS 346 - change in prerequisites and course description
* FCS 484 - change in prerequisites and course description
« FCS 465 - change in prerequisites and course description



Discussion developed concerning a lack of a description of field experiences in the courses. It
was agreed by consensus that the phrase "field based experiences required” would be added to
the course description for FCS 221, 301, and 484.

The motion was made to accept these changes. Moved, seconded, and approved. VOTE
PASSED.

2. Dr. Johnson then presented the following new courses:

* FCS 150 - Introduction to Family and Consumer Sciences
* FCS 421 - Weight Management Principles
* FCS 470 - Presentations and Demonstrations in Family and Consumer Sciences

A discussion developed concerning the form of the syllabus for each course. By consensus it was
agreed that the syllabi should be revised to fit the NCATE approved Generic Syllabus form.

The motion was made to accept. Moved, seconded, and approved. VOTE PASSED.

3. Dr. Johnson proposed the following course deletions because the courses are no longer needed
or required:

* FCS 140 - Introduction to Fashion Merchandising

* FCS 160 - Personal and Family Management

* FCS 351 - Equipment

* FCS 461 - Nursery School Practicum

* FCS 482 - Family and Consumer Sciences Practicum

* FCS 483 - Entry level internship

* FCS 490/590 - Occupational Family and Consumer Science
* FCS 611 - Special Studies in Family and Consumer Science

The motion was made to delete these courses. Moved, seconded, and approved. VOTE PASSED.
4. Dr. Canfield announced that his Social Work area had proposals to be considered but he did
not have those proposals for review by the committee. It was agreed by consensus to hold a
special meeting next Monday, November 13, 2000 to consider the Social Work proposals.

1l ADJOURNMENT

The meeting was adjourned at 2:10 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Dr. Hunter Alessi






